



Ref.: Circular BDT/DDR/DER/083 Geneva, 19 September 2025

To:

- -Administrations of ITU Member States
- -Regional Telecommunication Organizations

Subject: Proposed Vice-Chairs for the Committees of the WTDC-25, Chairs and Vice Chairs of the Telecommunication Development Advisory Group (TDAG) and ITU-D Study Groups

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am pleased to inform you that a Secretariat Document on Nomination of Vice-Chairs of the WTDC-25 Committees (Reference letter: BDT/DDR/DER/DM/095) and candidates for Chairs and Vice-Chairs of the Telecommunication Development Advisory Group (TDAG) and ITU-D Study Groups for 2026-2029 (Reference letter: Circular BDT/DDR/DER/059), has been published for consideration by the Second Inter-Regional Meeting (IRM-2) webpage as Document 3

The document is aimed at facilitating discussions at the upcoming IRM-2 meeting to be held on 29 September 2025. The nominations for the Conference Committees Chairs is a result of a consultative process that was guided by the principles..."of rotation, equitable geographical distribution and necessary competence" cited in provision 49 of General Rules of Procedure of Conferences, Assemblies and Meetings.

Additionally, please note that all nominations (names and CVs) received by the Secretariat for TDAG and Study Groups are also are available under the dedicated section of the <u>WTDC-25 webpage</u> for your reference.

Your continued engagement and constructive input are essential to ensuring a successful and inclusive WTDC-25. I thank you for your active participation and support throughout this process.

This letter supersedes the Circular Letter 082 that was issued on 18 September 2025.

Yours faithfully,

(Original signed)

Cosmas Luckyson Zavazava Director